BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Proposed
Amendments to 4 CSR 240-18.010,
Safety Standards.

)
) Case No. EX-2003-0368

)

COMMENTS OF THE EMPIRE DISTRICT ELECTRIC COMPANY

COMES NOW The Empire District Electric Company (hereinafter, “Empire”)

and offers the following comments with regard to the Commission’s proposed

amendments to its rule 4 CSR 240-18.010 (Safety Standards). as proposed by the

Commission in the November 17, 2003, edition of the Missouri Register:

Proposed Section (3) of this rule references the reporting requirements found in 4

CSR 240-3.190(4). Empire’s comments with regard to the Reporting Requirements rule

are being filed in Case No. EX-2003-0489. Empire has no further comments with respect

to the Commission’s proposed amendments to the Safety Standards rule.

WHEREFORE, Empire submits the foregoing comments with respect to the

Commission’s proposed rulemaking in the captioned case.

By:

Respectfully submitted,
BRYDON, SWEARENGEN & ENGLAND P.C.

/s/ Dean L. Cooper
Dean L. Cooper #36592
312 East Capitol Avenue
P.O. Box 456
Jefferson City, MO 65102
Telephone: (573) 635-7166
Facsimile: (573) 635-0427
E-Mail: dcooper@brydonlaw.com




Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document
was sent by e-mail, on this 17 day of December, 2003, to:

Denny Frey John Coffman

Missouri Public Service Commission Office of the Public Counsel
200 Madison Street, Suite 800 200 Madison Street, Suite 600
Jefferson City, MO 65101 Jefterson City, MO 65101
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Diana C. Farr




